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Wargrave Tennis Club AGM 2024

Our 2024 AGM was run as a 3-week process from 7th-28th November, with 144 members reviewing AGM documents and voting online via a 
survey (with 5 email reminders). Of those voting, 125 were adult members (60% of total adult membership and above our threshold of 30% 

for AGM votes to be valid).  Overall participation was up 22% versus the 117 members who voted in the 2023 AGM online survey. In 
addition, a total of 11 members attended an AGM members meeting that was held on the 28th November.  Overall, we feel that this online 

approach encourages much greater participation versus the 20-30 members who used to attend AGMs prior to online voting options.

The aim of the survey was to maximise 
membership participation in how the Club is run, 

by encouraging more members to vote on motions 
and proposals in line with the Club’s objective:

“Advance the game of tennis in Wargrave and the 
surrounding area; by encouraging and supporting 

more players, of all ages and abilities, to play 
better competitive or social tennis; in an 

environment that is fun, safe and inclusive.” 



3Wargrave Tennis Club

AGM Reports

The online AGM was supported by the publication of the AGM Committee and Treasurers Reports.  This were published online on the 7th 
November with hard copies available in the clubhouse.  Links to the online reports were sent to all members via 5 emails.  

Click on this box 
to see a copy of 

the report
Click on this box 
to see a copy of 

the report
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AGM Members Voting Profile
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I play for the ladies team I play for the mens team I mainly play social tennis
or pickleball
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member
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% Profile of members taking the survey based on 144 responses (and 60% of adult members)

Profile of people who completed the survey based on the response to question 1.  The inserted top graph shows when most people completed the survey.
Ladies Team x 23, Men’s Team x 27, Social Players x 62, Parents of Juniors x 19, Mainly play in box leagues x 7, None of above x 4.
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AGM Voting
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Three AGM Motions

Nos Motion % For % Against

1

The following 13 volunteers have indicated that they are willing to serve / continue to serve on 
the committee: Michael Simpson (Chair), Clare Belton (Secretary), Richard Vertigan 
(Treasurer), Wendy Franklin (Membership), Paul McDonald (Match Secretary), Liz Tripp 
(Ladies Captain), Kieran Martin-Davis (Joint Mens Captain), Gary Westwood (Joint Mens 
Captain); Katie Hodgkins (Juniors Coordinator), Tom Lewis (Box League and Club Tournament), 
Sarah Thompson (Welfare Officer), Rachel Hurlock (Clubhouse Maintenance) and Dale 
Williams (Court and Outside Maintenance). We currently have a vacancy for a social secretary.

99 1

2

Please can you vote to accept the Committee's fee increase recommendation for the 
2024/25 season: "That fee rates for all membership categories increase by the current 
rate of inflation of between 2-3%. This is in line with our financial assumptions to 
ensure that our income continues to rise in line with expected increases in the 
expenditure of running the Club with our existing courts and facilities".

91 9

3

Please can you vote to accept the Committee's recommendation to make the 
following change to the Club's constitution: "To change the legal name of the Club 
from Wargrave Lawn Tennis Club to Wargrave Tennis Club. This brings the name in line 
with the name on our bank account; is in line with the name used on our website and 
for all the Club's branding; helps to avoid confusion in various policy documents; and 
reflects the fact that we no longer have grass tennis courts".

99 1

The results for these three motions are based on votes from 139 members including 123 adults (59% of adult members and above the required 30% threshold of adult votes) 
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Your Club Committee 2024/2025
As your committee, we will run the Club, to the best of our abilities, to advance the game of tennis; by encouraging and supporting more players, 

of all ages and abilities, to play better competitive or social tennis; in an environment that is fun, safe and inclusive.

Contact or Join the Committee
Please contact the Committee at any time.  We are a team of volunteers, so we are always looking for people who will help us with the running of 
the Club. For more information, or to send us an email, please visit the Club website www.wargravetennis.com

Club Chair
Michael Simpson

07813 800134

Club Treasurer 
Richard Vertigan

07966782457

Welfare Officer 
Sarah Thompson

07740 083810

Match Secretary
Paul McDonald
07484 180843

Juniors Co-ordinator
Katie Hodgkins
07890 583963

Joint Men’s Captain
Gary Westwood
07785 288310

Ladies’ Captain
Lizz Tripp

 07809 692035

Tournaments 
Tom Lewis

07970 366899

Joint Men’s Captain
Kieran Martin-Davis

07900 914591

Membership
Wendy Franklin
07952 606856

Clubhouse Maintenance 
Rachel Hurlock
07564 308251

Club Secretary 
Clare Belton

07850991220

Court Maintenance 
Dale Williams
07960 542987

Head Coach
Ollie Brown

07788 248028
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Membership Satisfaction Scores
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I enjoy being a member of
Wargrave Tennis Club.

The committee of volunteers
are doing a good job in

running the Club.

I like the coaching that is
offered at the the Club*

The Club has good and well
maintained facilities.

I would recommend Wargrave
Tennis Club to a friend.
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Total % All Members Agreeing or Strongly Agreeing to Five Statements (based on responses from 140 members)

Notes: 1) A difference of +/- 5% points is significant based on 90% confidence. 2) The committee goal is to achieve at least an80% satisfaction score on all these statements.  3) 
2022 based on response from 82 members and 117 members for 2023.  4) For balanced comparison vs 2022 (when we had GDT), the coaching satisfaction scores in 2023 and 
2024 are based on responses from members who said they received coaching during that year.  For the 2024 AGM, 57 members said they had received coaching (40% of survey).
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What Members Like
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What Members Like
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What Members Like
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Improvement Ideas
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Improvement Ideas
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Improvement Ideas
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Coaching Improvements
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Coaching Improvement Ideas
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Clay Court Feedback
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Artificial Clay Feedback
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I prefer playing on artificial clay Articial clay is a better surface in wet
and cold weather

Articial clay is kinder on my knees Assuming no fee increase, I would like
two more clay courts in 2025
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Feedback to artificial clay courts (based on responses from 137 members)



19Wargrave Tennis Club

Padel Feedback
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PADEL Feedback
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Assuming no fee increases I would be interested in potential plans for a padel court at Wargrave

%
 V

ot
in

g

No Neutral Yes

Feedback on installing a potential padel court in April 2025 (based on responses from 137 members)
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Comments and Other Ideas
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Comments and Other Ideas
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Next Steps

The committee will review 
all the comments and 
feedback from the AGM at 
our next meeting on the 10th 
December. And based on the 
strong feedback for clay and 
padel, we will probably run 
an EGM in January for 
members to vote on 
potential plans to introduce 
a further 2 artificial clay 
courts (probably on courts 3 
and 4) plus plans for a single 
padel court (probably on 
court 8). It is assumed that 
both proposals would not 
require any further changes 
in fees for 2025/2026.


